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Community News Section: 
(Notices in the Community News section are inserted for your information.  The School is not 
associated with any of these groups or businesses. Some businesses have paid to place an 

advert in this section.)  

                                 Community News and Notices  

 

Dear Parents caregivers and 
community members 
 
 NAPLAN ONLINE  
 

NAPLAN is moving online. This 
means moving NAPLAN from the 
current paper-based tests to online-
based assessments. NAPLAN Online 
will provide better assessment, more 
precise results and faster turnaround 
of information.  
NAPLAN Online will:  
feature tailored testing which gives 

students questions that are more 
suited to their ability resulting in 
better assessment and more precise 
results as well as providing a more 
engaging test experience for students  

allow test results to be available 
within three weeks so teachers can 
identify learning priorities and meet 
individual student needs early.  
 

 School Readiness Test 
Cooloongup Primary School will 
participate in the school readiness 
test during August 2017. 
 
The school readiness test aims to 
ensure a school is ready to undertake 
NAPLAN Online the following year. 
The test will:  
assess whether schools have 

sufficient ICT capacity (bandwidth, 
wireless connectivity, devices)  

support schools to trial online 
assessment administration processes 
and logistics, and  

provide an initial opportunity for 
teachers and students to become 
familiar with the assessment platform 
and the types of technology-
enhanced questions new to NAPLAN 
Online.  
 

 
 
BOARD MEETING 
 

Our Open Board Meeting was held on 
Tuesday afternoon.  The main topic of 
discussion was the  School Vision.  A  
draft vision was formulated and this will 
be presented at the next P&C meeting 
for parent comment and input. 
 
The Kaa Kaa Middars performed at 
Comet Bay College on Wednesday 
afternoon.  Congratulations to the 
students and staff who have worked 
solidly over a number of weeks to 
develop a program  which is culturally 
informative.  The dance group has one 
more performance before the end of their 
performance season. 
 
Drama Club 
The Drama Club will commence next 
week.  Invited students have been 
provided with a permission slip which will 
need to be returned to Ms Iriks prior to 
next weekôs session. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Gail Sampson 

Principal 

 
 

 
  

A Message from the Principal  

Cooloongup Primary School 

21 Westerly Way, Cooloongup 

Ph: 9527 5966 Fax: 9527 7803 
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Coming Events 

 

18th Jul ñLoose 

Change challenge 

start  

 

 

11th Aug ð Assembly 

Cockatoo 2  

 

17th Aug -P&C  

Meeting  

 

School Photos  

!9 & 21 Sept  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


